Oct. 7, 1942 Mr. Gwinn Henry, Athletic Director University of Kansas Lawrence, Kansas Dear Gwinn: Perhaps this letter is somewhat premature. However, I wish to acquaint you with some pertinent facts relative to the facilities we can provide for your basketball squad on March 4th. First, the PAXTON is the largest and newest hotel in Omaha. It is located two blocks from the heart of the city, therefore, affording a more quiet atmosphere which is conductive to perfect rest. All rooms have private bath and outside exposure. We are glad to provide twin bedded rooms, to be occupied by two persons, at special rates of 33. per day. Of course,

We are glad to provide twin bedded rooms, to be occupied by two persons, at special rates of \$3. per day. Of course, these would be located high in the building. Single rooms are from \$2.75 daily. A two room suite, with twin beds, will be reserved on a complimentary basis for the Coach and you.

If you will submit menus in duplicate we shall quote prices on meals. Being experienced in handling athletic groups I know that regular menus are generally not accepted by coaches.

Incidentally, my actual experience in the athletic field covers many years. I maintain a membership in the American Football Coaches Association. In view of my affiliation with educational institutions, I can appreciate the problem of expense entailed in the completion of arrangements for contests away from home.

It is my sincere hope that we shall be granted an opportunity to be listed as your headquarters when you play Creighton.

May I hear from you?

Sincerely,

Pat Miller